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About this time each year Canadians are preparing for winter, heeding advice to check those car tires and anti-freeze levels, making sure the firewood is dry, and dusting off the warm clothes from wherever they were stored a few months back – now where did I put that waterproof jacket?  Bears hide away in a log somewhere and birds fly a long way south, but humans just grit their teeth and stay put.  We are more susceptible to some bugs during winter.  Our respiratory system is designed to filter out big particles of dust and foreign bodies and to warm and humidify the air we breathe before it reaches our lungs.  In winter this process is more difficult because the air is colder to begin with.  As it is colder (and wetter…) outside we also tend to spend more time indoors in the close company of others.  For both of these reasons it is easier for respiratory infections to spread in winter.   Fortunately, there are some simple health measures you can take to keep you and your family healthy.

Vaccinate, vaccinate, vaccinate.  Getting immunized with the influenza vaccine is the only thing you can do to specifically protect against influenza.  Influenza is a potentially serious illness that kills thousands of people every year in Canada.  Even for a young fit person it will mean a minimum of four to five days in bed with headaches, muscle pains, a fever and general malaise.  Young children and the elderly are more at risk of a severe illness which, for many, results in being sent to hospital.  There are proponents of various balms, lotions, potions, pills and special diets, but the vaccine is the only proven way to reduce your chance of contracting influenza right though winter.  Hundreds of millions of doses of the vaccine are used world-wide every year.  It is well tested, safe, and between 60% and 80% effective at protecting against the three predominant strains of the virus.  You cannot get influenza or any other infectious illness from the vaccine as it has no live organisms in it.  The vaccine works by stimulating the body’s immune system to develop antibodies against the influenza viruses represented in the vaccine.  Protective levels of antibodies occur within ten days of being vaccinated and last for up to ten months.  Of course there are many more than three strains of influenza and numerous other respiratory bugs that can cause illness.  Unfortunately we do not yet have vaccines for most of these.  Having said that, it is vitally important that your children are fully up to date with the recommended schedule of childhood vaccines.  It is also important to maintain a pattern of regular exercise and a healthy diet of a broad range of food, especially fresh fruit and vegetables.

Of chickens??  Influenza viruses start out as bugs that infect birds, and in particular chickens.  The concern about Avian Influenza or “bird flu” is that viruses occasionally mutate and are then capable of producing illness in humans.  The latest bird flu has shown it can infect humans, but so far, human cases do not appear to have spread it to other people – yet.  Were that to happen the whole population would potentially be at risk as none of us will have any immunity to it and it will probably take at least six months to develop a suitable new vaccine.  Stay well.
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